EOXBOROUGH WATER RESQURCES COMMISSION
Minutes of November 8, 1983 Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 8:15 PM. Present were members George
Krusen, Virginia Weeks and Glenn Zoski. It was noted for the record that no

meeting was held in October due to schedule conflict for two of the members

01d Business:

It was noted by George Krusen that the ideas submitted by the WRC to the Plan-
ning Board regarding testing the NEC leaching field effluent on a periodic
basis were incorporated into the NEC permit.

Géorge Krusen received a response from K. Sorrell of the Municipal Environ-
mental Research Laboratory regarding TOX levels found in the last surface
water analysis. Of interest in the response was the noted Ffact that the TOX
method may actually be reporting values lower then expected. In general the
TOX method measures higher molecular weight halogenated organics. George

Krusen will report on this when he has completed writing the final phase II

report,

New Business:

Virginia Weeks reported on the "Groundwater Management Issues In Mass."
meeting which she attended Oct. 27, 1983. Since a great deal of the meeting
dealt with issues of importance to the WRC it was proposed that an abstract of
the meeting be prepared and filed in the WRC file for later reference by the
WRC or other interested parties. One specific issue from this meeting was the
idea by some towns to have certain days set aside in the year at which time
the town would sponsor a hazardous waste disposal program. This idea could be
relevant to Bozborough . All to often the contents of trash are not checked
for hazardous materials prior to being dumped. This problem should be
addressed. Boxborough could attempt to have a similar hazardous waste program
in cooperation with tewns such as Acton,.

Georger Krusen proposed the following ideas as a list :




(1) cataleg reference materials and resources presently stored in the WRC
file.

(2) The WRC should check the gas tank at the state highway garage for leaks

on a periodic basis.

(3) We should invite the WRC liason, John Dubois, to pertinent meetings.

(4) The WRC should make every effort to attend selected local meetings and

seminars which are deemed of interest to the WRC. _
It was noted that the missing maps are still missing. Efforts are still being
made to locate these maps. In addition to the maps it was noted that the Mass.
Water policy report must also be located.
George Krusen indicated that he recently found that the Flerra Meadows was
being chemically treated. WRC will find out what is being used since this
region is in one of the selected aquifer areas.
The WRC received the MDC Report. The contents of this report will be reported
on at the next meeting by Glenn Zoski. Several upcoming public meetings are
of importance to the WRC and will be attended by Glenn Zoski. Any relevant
information from these meetings will be reported in the next meeting of the
- WRC.
It was decided that the discussion of the MAPC report would be put off to a

later time to be announced by George Krusen. The meeting was adjourned at
11:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Glenn Zoski

Secretary
cc:Attendees

Selectmen

Planning Board

Board of Health
Conservation Commission
Susan N. Pierce

J. David Naparstek
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FOXBOROUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
Minutes of April 10, 1984 Meeting

The meeting WS calied to order at B:08 PM. Fresent wére
committee members George krusen 11, Glenn Zoski , Virginia
Weeks and kWay Royal from the Flanning Hoard.

Minutes of the February meetings were read and approved.
0ld Businassy

The results of sampling at NEC were discussed. A report on
these results will follow from George krusen.

The publicatimn #3214 Commonwealth of Mass. Regulations on
the requirements for certain permits was received,

George Krusen reported on his findings regarding the faults
within Hoxoborough. These faullts are important because
they can act as fast transfer paths. lkay Royal noted as an
ewample that the Blanchard School is in a potential aquifer
rone, is on the fault line and has a fuel tank which is
greater than 30 vears old. If the tank should leak, the
fault rcould carry fuel oil to nearby water supplies.

Virginia Weeks reported further on her study of the
existing underground tanks in Boxborough. She noted that
according to John Morse, very poor records have been kept
and therefore it is not known how many underground tanks
exist. There are three gas stations in town of which two
still pperate. It is not known if the closed station has
had the tanks drained.

Mew Business:

Kay Roval discussed the bylaw for aguifer protection to be
put forth at town meeting. She noted that the bylaw
genarally followed the Darthmouth bylaw.

The question of how to update the records on underground
tamks was discussed. The idea of & guestionare was
considered.

The guestion of how to handle the inspection of hazardous
waste in the town was also discussed. Further discussion

will be reguired.

The meeting was adjourned at 10830

Respectfully submitted,
Thrietd Gt

Blenn Zaskl



BOXROROUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
Minutes of May 22, 1984 Meeting

The meeting was called to arder at Z:08 FM. Present were
committee members George Hrusen 11 and Blenn Zozki .

01d Business:

The results of the aquiﬁér protection bylaw as amended and
approved at town mesting was discussed.

GBlenn Zoski sugeested that in the future, information found
by the WRC which may be of interest to the town public
should be published or in some way made available .

New Business

Suggestions of how to best use the funds remaining in the
WRC budgel were discussed. The moast interesting suggestion
considered using the funds for removal of hazardous waste.
This idea will be discussed at future meetings.

Beorge Frusen wss contacted by the Flanning Board to
prepare inserts for three permits. The inserts are to be
similar to the water testing reguirements added to the NEC
per-mit. The thres permits are for Winstanley Assoc., Genrad
and Auric Realty and Trust,

George Frusen was authorized to purchase the U.S.G6.5. water
suvay paper, "Study of Interaction of Chemical
Characteristics of NMatural Water”.

Tha meeting was adjowned at 1011 FM.

Respectfully submitted,
,/é2§2k¥:22> z}vzi??

Glenn Zoski



BOXEOROUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
Minutes of June,1? 1984 Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 8:08 FM. Fresent were
commi ttee members George Hirusen II ,Glenn Zoski, Virginia
Wesks and Flanning Board member kay Royal.

The minutes of the May meeting wWere read and approved.
Old Rusiness:

fecrge krusen indicated that he had sernt for the U.8.6.5.
publication as indicated in the May meeting and had rnot vel
recelved it.

New Husinessi

George Hrusern moved that Glenn Zoski be the chairman for
the next year. Virginia Weeks seconded the motion.

Ceorge Frusen will serve as secretary .

The WRE received a letter from the Littleton Water
Department advising us that a meeting of town officials
from Bowoborouwgh and Littleton will be held Wed. June 27,
1984, The mesting will be to discuss water issuss of common
iterest to both towns.

fray Roval gave a copy of a vreport on Groundwater Follution
to the WRC.

The subject of selling water to Littleton and é&cton was
discussed. The advaritages of such a ventwwe would be to
provide the monies for a detailed engineering study of the
acquifer zones and for the acguision of land in the acquifer
zones 1+ necessary. The dizadvantages of the venture would
he the possibla legal entanglements of control of the water
gources. Kay Royval also noted in this context that the DELE
provides noney for acquifer protection. This point will
meesd to be checked. George Frusen will draft a letter to
Lthe Sslectmen concerning the sale ot water.

The meseting was adjourned st 10100 FM,

Reézgz ly submltted
Zer, |

Clenn Zos



ROLBURCUGHE JATER po30Urus GOMMISSTON
Kinntes of Hovember 14th, 1984 Meeting

Present: Geoxge frusen, Virginia VWeeks and visitor, Louis Colonma-Romano

The minutes of the Cetober 10, 1984 were approved. It was discovered that two :
sets of the September 11, 1984 meeting were issued. It was voted to consider ;
official the one standing alone, not the one on the same sheet of paper with the

Ifinutes for October 10th. ;

Thank-you notes were sent to Mr. Roy and to Carolyn Gray for recognition of their
participation in the Educational Seminar of Cctober 18th.

Virginia Weeks hag had difficully in contacting Mr. McClowd relative to Acion's
progress in determining the source of pollution to the well along rt 1. He

asked that we stay in touch with him{letter of 5/11/83) She will continue her
efforts.

Tt was voted to proceed thru the first step of the DEQE. for certifying a public
water supply. This would involve a pumping test of short duration{4 hr) on

the installed test wells and an analysis of water samples therefrom., George Kxusen
will gmet an estimate from ISP for this work. Virginia will drafi questions for

the Town Counsel relative to running such o taest on land not owned by ihe lowun,
gte. .

¥r. Colonna-fomano suggested that a metal scan be done on any water streams tested
Trom electronic "assembly” plants.,

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 PM.

-y ]

Respectfully submitted,

{,//“’ (/K/ o, T
ueoggébi//ﬁiuqen II, Secretary

rd

cc: Selectmen /f
Board of Appeals S
Conservation Commission
Planning Board
Board of Health



BOXBOROUGH WATFR RESOURCE COMMISSION
Minutes of. December 11, 1984 Meeting

present: Virginia Weeks, Glen Zoski and prospective membelr
Louis Colonna~Romano

mhe meeting was called o order at 8:15 P.M. Mr. Louis Colpnna-Romano
agreed he would be willing to become a member of the Water Resource
Comm. if approved by the Selectman. Virginia Weeks bas agreed to

chair the commission for the coming year now that former chalrman
Glen Zoski has moved to Hudson.

The minutes Ffrom the Nov. 14 meeting were readd and approved,
along with lgtters to be sent to the Selectmen regarding personnel
changes on the W.R.C.

Incoming mail was reviewed, Passage of the $1500 for participation
in a joint Hazardous Waste Day with Littleton was discuvssed, 1T
wae felt that information gained during the recent WRC information
night might be of interest to the Selectman in organizing this
day--e.g. advising citizens to combine up oil based paints before
bringing to the disposal sites.

Noteg from George Krusen (absent dug to illness) were discussed.
He is in the process of compiling a tinal report on the final
tests done on water samples from test wells at the NEC leaching
field. No organic contamination was foufil there though pl was
extremely low and NH;g— ¥ high.

George Krusen also has received information from IEP on the expenses
that would be incurred in having pump teasts done on test wells

in town aquifer aveas (as a first step in having DEQE approve a
public water supply). Those present at the meeting felt it would

be good to have both the wells at the THarvard Sportsmans Club and
the Flerra Meadows tested at one time, It was felt more discugsion
of the issue with George present would be desirable,

The meeting adjourned at 10:05 P.lM.

Respectfully submitted,

Virginia L. Weeks

cc: Selectmen
Board of Appeals
Conservation Commission
Planning Board
Board of Heaslih



1984 ANNUAL REPORT

WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION

At the 1979 Annual Town Meeting (Article 19) a commission of three merbers was
established to:

1. Iocate and investigate areas with water bearing potential, and supervise a
program of drilling test wells,

2, Set up a program to monitor the water quality from selected well sites to
include wells in town buildings.

3. When the need arises, provide the town with information about all available
options for providing public water to the town or parts of the town.

4. Report anmually.

Residents now obtain water via their wells fram sand and gravel deposits (aguifiers)
and from cracks in the bedrock. The camnission has done work in both these areas. The
aquifier locations determined by our consulting hydrologist were transferred to the
pertinent assessors' maps (1 in. = 200 ft) so a land owner could determine whether part
or all of his land was over an acquifier. These maps were helpful to the Planning Board
who guided an aquifier protection article through the 1984 Town Meeting. In addition,
information as to the location of major faults thru Boxborough has been obtained. This
will be useful in anticipating improper placement of leaching field and other pollution
sources in relation to existing wells.

The Planning Board had specified in their site-plans that new industries monitor
groundwater in certain critical locations. Such directions were issued to NEC,
Winstanley Associates, GenRad and Auric Realty & Trust. The three testings at NEC
have been done on schedule. No requests have been received for the other investigations.

In keeping with our educational function, the cammission sponsored a public meeting
on October 19th. The following topics were presented by town and guest speakers:
Problems with household chemicals, a slide showg~"Out of Sight-Not Out of Danger™
addressing the problem of contamination of water resources, a report on the Hazardous
Waste Collection Day at the Action Landfill and the function of the Boxborough
Hazardous Waste coordinator.

We have kept in contact with the water problems of neighboring towns by meetings
with the Littleton Water and Light Department and the area town meeting in Acton on
March 8th.

Mr. Glen Zoski resigned from the comission due to moving to Hudson. The
Selectmen appointed Mr. Louis Colonna-Romana to the vacancy in December.



BOXBOROUGH WATER RESOQURCES COMMISSION
MINUTES OF JANUARY 8, 1985, MEETING

The meeting was.called to order at 8:45 P.M.

RRESENT: Virginia Weeks, Louis Colonna~Romano, George Krusen

The minutes of the December Meeting were UNANIMOUSLY
Approved.

Acton's Study of contamination in the Clapp well is
being done by John Swallow and Associates. We noted that
Trichloroethylene was found in water at the Applewood
Apartments during 1981 and has since disappeared. George
was authorized to pass on this information to Dr. Swallow;
it may be significant to his study. ( B copy of "Results
of Ground Water Sampling Program — Phase 1, 3/21/83"sAs trans-
mitted). ‘

The draft of the groundwater sampling report for NEC
was reviewed. It was agreed that emphasis should be placed
on the results from NEC's. Laboratoery,. pH paper would be
useful in tracing the changes in pH, an analysis for dissolved
metals should be requlred and that the ground water level should

be monitored.

A discussion was started on, hew to carry out future
groundwater samplings specified in Slte Plan Approved Permits.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 P.M.

‘fully Submitted,

. /Qﬂm&cm J

Krusen IT

cC: Selectmen
Board of Appeals -
Conservation Commission
Planning Board
Board of Health
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BOXBOROUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
MINUTES: MARCH12, 1985

Present; Virginia Weeks, Lou Colonna-Romano

The meeting was called td order at 8:00 P.M;,and the minutes of

the February meeting approved.

We were visited by Selectman Sue Elenbaas who spoke on plans for
building a solid waste transfer station in town. The selectumen
have decided they would like to situate the transfer station
adjacent to the highway dept. on Mass Ave. next to Blanchard School.
This Site is in a primary agquifer recharge area, but as Sue men-
tioned all town owned land has such problems. The transfer station
must meet with many DEQE regulations and in general should be a
fairly Yclean" operation. Garbage when brought to the station
would be deposited directly into steel containers, the containers
‘dumped into a compacter and the resulting trash taken away in
enclosed trailers to N. Andover for incineration. The transfer
station would onlyybe open on Saturdays and the trash hauled away
at the end of the day collected. Special containment areas would
be built to house the equipment at the transfer station, to prevent
accidental leakage into the ground. There will be restrictions
about types of materials that can be brought to the station. A
recycling area for papers, glass, etc. will be set up-to try and
keep costs of haulage to N. Andover down. Sue gave us a copy of
the DEQE regulations regarding installation, operation and
maintenance of solid waste transfer stations to review. She says
the Bd. of Health will be having a hearing within a week or so
which we can attend..

We also talked to Sue about plans for the Hazardous Waste Day.
She told us that Chuck Beer now heads a town committee involved
in arranging the day, which will probably occur towards summer
in Boxboro at the police station. We will be going in with
Stow and Littleton for the day.

Notes were reviewed on conversations George Krusen has had with
people at Harvard Sportsman Club and at NEC. George contacted
Mr. Robert Fesko of Harvard Sportsman's Club to see if the club
would be willing to allow the WRC to do further testing at their
site., Mr. Fesko Said we should comé to their next Board meeting

to discuss what we want to do.



Regarding NEC, our report on water testing at NEC was received
by them. We were concerned about the lowered pH at their
leaching field. George discussed testing sewage pH prior to its
entering their septic system to determine if the pH is lowered
at this point or after travelling through the syastem. NEC has
reviewed its inventory to see if any items they use could be
accounting for lowered pH. They say the only chemical used in
any gquantity is Blue Label floor stripper from Spectrowax (Boston)-
has ethylene glycol and 2% NaQH. Since this solution is prepared
with base it should not be adding to the acidity probems. They
will be doing further water testing at the leaching field.

We reviewed mail received. Of particular note was a letter from
Harvard Road residents regarding their concerns for a proposed
septic system on Lot A, 0ld Harvard Rd., owned by Resource Develop-
ment Corp. It seems to us they have some reason for concern and
it might be worth attending relevant_hearings.

We adjourned at 10:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
1€L%uluﬂvzgi(x)¢qua//

Virginia Weeks

cc: Selectmen
Board of Appeals
Conservation Gommission
Planning Board
Board of Health
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BOXBOROUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
MINUTES: MARCH12, 1985

Present; Virginia Weeks, Lou Colonna-Romano

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 P.Méﬁand the minutes of

the February meeting approved.

We were visited by Selectman Sue Elenbaas who spoke on plans for
building a solid waste transfer station in town. The selectmen
have decided they would like to situate the transfer station
adjacent to the highway dept. on Mass Ave. next to Blanchard School.
This site is in a primary aguifer recharge area, but as Sue men-
tioned all town owned land has such problems. The transfer station
must meet with many DEQE regulations and in general should be a
fairly Yclean" operation. Garbage when brought to the station
would be deposited directly into steel containers, the containers
dumped into a compacter and the resulting trash taken away in
enclosed trailers to N, Andover for incineration. The transfer
station would onlyybe open on Saturdays and the trash hauled away
at the end of the day collected. Special containment areas would
be built to house the equipment at the transfer station, to prevent
accidental leakage into the ground. There will be restrictions
about types of materials that can be brought to the station. A
recycling area for papers, glass, etc. will be set up -to try and
keep costs of haulage to N. Andover down. Sue gave us a copy of
the DEQE regulations regarding installation, operation and
maintenance of solid waste transfer stations to review. She says
“the Bd. of Health will be having a hearing within a week or so
which we can attend.

We also talked to Sue about plans for the Hazardous Waste Day.
She told us that Chuck Beer now heads a town committee involved
in arranging the day, which will probably occur towards summer
in Boxboro at the police station. We will be going in with
Stow and ILittleton for the day.

Notes were reviewed on conversations George Krusen has had with
people at Harvard Sportsman Club and at NEC. George contacted
Mr. Robert Fesko of Harvard Sportsman's Club to see if the club
would be willing to allow the WRC to do further testing at their
site. Mr. Fesko said we should comé to their next Board meeting
to diséués what we want to do.



Regarding NEC, our report on water testing at NEC was received

by them. We were concerned about the lowered pH at their
leaching field. George discussed testing sewage pH prior to its
entering their septic system to determine if the pH is lowered

at this point or after travelling through the syatem. NEC has
reviewed its inventory to see if any items they use could be
accounting for lowered pH. They say the only chemical used in
any quantity is Blue Label floor stripper from Spectrowax (Boston)-
has efhylene glycol and 2% NaOH. Since this solution is prepared
with base it should not be adding to the acidity probems. They
will be doing further water testing at the leaching field.

We reviewed mail received. Of particular note was a letter from
Harvard Road residents regarding their concerns for a proposed
septic system on Lot A, 0ld Harvard Rd., owned by Resource Develop=-
ment Corp. It seems to us they have some reason for concern and
it might be worth attending relevant hearings.

We adjourned at 10:10 P.M.

" Respectfully submitted,
Vigriinow L Werhee

Virginia Weeks

cc: Selectmen
Board of Appeals
Conservation Qommigsion
Planning Board
Board of Health



' BOXBORCUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
MINUTES: APRIL 9, 1985

Present: George Krusen, Virginia Weeks, Lou Colonna-Romano
and visitor Dr. Frank Roth

The meeting was called to order at 8P.M. Dr. Roth, representing
the Bd. of Health, spoke about a recently received letter from

the engineers representing NEC. The letter states that further
water tests have been conducted at NEC subsequent to receiving

the WRC report. They've tested sewage entering the system and
found a pH of 7 and therefore feel the pH 6 reading at the leaching
field is not due to chemicals introduced at the plant but may be
due to acid rain. We questioned the likelihood that ground water
pH has changed so drastically in the last yearor two. We also
felt a one shot test of water entering the septic system may not
rule out more acid pH's from the plant at other times. Dr. Roth
says the Bd. of Health will be responding to NEC's letter within
the next couple of weeks. They will probably ask that the company
post notices about the high levels of sodium in' their drinking
water and may ask for other tests (e.g. heavy metal scan).

Notes George Krusen made 6n his visit to the Harvard Sportsman's
Club were discussed, He's written a report on this weeting and
is in the process of writing a formal request to them for per-
mission to run further pump tests on their land.

Questions for town counsel regarding issues related to running
further pump tests on town aguifer lands have been submitted.

A request for information on our town water plan was receilved
from Mark Wetzel of Dufresne-Henry who is doing a study for the
Acton Water District. George gave him the information he needed.

Incoming mail was reviewed and minutes from the last meeting
approved. The meeting adjourned at 10:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, )

Lﬁﬁ%¢ga,£iu)but4_J 4

Virginia 1. Weeks v

ccs Seleétmen; Bd. of Appeals; Conservation Comm.; Planning Bd.;

Bd. of Health
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BOXBOROUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
MINUTES: May 21 and 28, 1985

May 21, 1985 =

The meeting was called to order by Secretary Krusen at B8:00 PM with Louls
Colonna-Romano present. The meeting was ad journed at 8:30 PM since only two
members were present. It was determined that $6,408 is avallable for groumd
water exploratlon.

May 28, 1985 -

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 PM by Chairman Weeks. All three members
were present. -

George Krusen reported on resolving differences on analytical resulits between
Stevens Water Analysis and himself. He will prepare a letter with the findings
for all interested parties. The resulis were from the 3rd testing at NEC.

The Commission was requested verbally on May 27, 1985 by our liaison with the
Selectmen, John Dubois, to conmment on Mr. Paul Sweeney's plan of providing a
water source to the Town along Beaver Brook. This will be done by June 17th,

Opinions from Marullo & Barnes(May 6, 1985) as requested on "Access to Water
Supplies" were discussed, We were {mpressed by the speed and the coverage of
the subject by the Town Counsel.

Information gathering on the capacity of the two town aquifers is continulng:
1, The Commission will have & 2nd meeting with the Harvard Sportsmens
Club to explain what tests will be carried out. Mr. Mulica from
IEP will be at that meeting. The date is June 6, 1985,
2. George Krusen is to continue his contact with Savas Danos, Littleton
Water Company, for information transfer.

el
Louis Colonna—RomanS;;edraft a letter to the Planning Board suggesting the best
way of staffing the ground water monitoring programe belng established by various
Boards.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 PH.

Respectfilly submitted,
£

. £ g e
7; (.;{_}(_75'7{;'.}_#_ A f_),,/g@ﬁi’fi,’{ﬁ‘,aw.. -LL‘
cc: Selectmen; Bd of Appeals; Conservation George G. Krusen II, Secretary
Commission;Planning Bd; Bd of Health & .;;
4
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BOXBOROUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
MEETING OF JULY 23, 1985

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Weeks at 8:30 PM. George Krusen
and Louis Colonna-~Romano wers also present.

The minutes of May 21 and 28th were approved.

The meeting with the Board of Directors of the Harvard Sportsmens’' Club on July
1lth was discussed. This commission was represented there by George Krusen, Lounis
Colonna-Romano and Michael Hudson(IEP). The sportsmen agreed that we can conduct
a pumping test on their land. George Krusen is to send them a letter.

George Krusen was authorized by our liaison on the Selectmen, John Dubols, te
take a copy of our memo(June 21, 1985) to them to Mr. McCloud of the Acton
Water District. He was alsoc given a copy of the IEP Report. This was done on
July 11th., The memo is attached as part of these minutes. In summary, The WRC
recommends that Mr, Sweeney's offer be rejected since the potential of a

good water supply from his land 1s small,

The members voted unanimously to alsc conduct a pumping test on the Flerra Meadows
land. Money is available from article 16 of the 1981 Town Meeting. Virginia Weeks
will set up a meeting with the Selectmen to discuss this on August 12th. G. Krusen
will write & memo to the Conservation Commission asking for permission to do the
pumping test,

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 FPM.

Respectfully submitted,

/ﬁziﬁfiﬁxz Q”éﬁé;}uﬁﬂbﬂwt_m_ggjd
George Cy Krusen II, Secretary
- s
cet Slectmen “p/
Bd of Appeals
Conservation Commission
Fianning Bd
Bd of Health
Recreation Commission



 BOXBOROUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 10, 1985

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Weeks ot BEBO P.M.. Members George
Krusen, Louis Colonna-Romano and Virginia Weeks were present. Our guest was
Don Mackie of the Boxborough Board of Health.

Virginia and Louis reported on their meeting with the Selectmen August 12th con-
cerning Mr. Paul Sweeney's offer of land in Beaver Valley.

The pumping tests by Chapman Drillers supervised by IEP are underway. The test

was completed at the Harvard Sportsmen's Club yesterday. Testing was started at
Flerra Meadows today. It will be completed tomorrow. The report should be completed
by November 1lst. The yleld is good in both locations but there are questions about
the quality.

The meeting was ad journed at 10:30 P.M..

Respectégily submitted
I"‘ e - ’ . F g
(Ly ,#Z;f%zﬂ_h,ﬁﬁ.

Geprge C. Krusen II, Secretary
P

cet: Selectmen zﬁ}f

Bd of Appeals
Conservation Commission
Planning Board

Bd of Health




BOXBOROUGH WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION
MEETING NOVEMBER 12, 1985

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Colonna-Romano at 8:00 P.M.. Members
George Krusen and Virginia Weeks were also present.

The September Minutes are amended to add a second purpose in meeting with the
Boxborough Selectmen on August 12th: Permission was sought and granted for the
Commission to expend up to $6000 for pumping tests and a study to be done by
IeP, Inc..

A short meeting was held by the WRC on Octobver 8th at 8:00 P.M.. Virginia Weeks
and Louis Colonna-Romano were present. ¥r, Colonna-Romano agreed to be chairman
during the 1986 fiscal year.

The first payment( ) to IEP, Inc. was approved. £xpense money of 6,70 was
approved for George Krusen.

There was a2 discussion as to whether the Commission should oppose the payment of
Town money for the drilling on the Colonial Trust Land by the Acton Water District.
We decided to act as individuals on this matter.

It was decided to invite Savas Danos of the Littleton Water and Light Company as
well as Peter Jackson, Harvard Water Study Committee, to the future presentation
of the pumping test report by IEP. All groups receiving these minutes are also
invited.

An article will be prepared for the next annual town meeting asking for the
abandonment of this Commission and the establishment of a Ground Water Protection
Committee,

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 P.M..

Respeqéfﬁlly submitted,

///éfig%é (ﬁ/éi}bchptur;iL
George €.

0///5 Tusen Il
cc: Selectmen ‘ 7

Bd of Appeals //
Conservation Commission y

Planning Board
Bd of Health



BOXBOROUGH WATSR ReSOURCES COMMISSION

MEERTING December 10, 1985 -

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Colonna-Romano at 8:00 PM.
Members George Krusen and Virginia Weeks were also present.

The minutes of the November 12th meeting were accepted as read, It was
voted to pay the 2nd bill submitted Dby IEF for $5%96.46. This brings the
total payments out of the $6000 authorized to $5280.91. This money is for
the pumping tests at two locations: the Harvard Sportsmen's Club and Flerra
Meadows.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM so the members could attend the Planning
Board Hearing concerning a by-law that wwould allow for more affordable
housing and more housing variety".

submitted,

GeOfg“'Ci v;-één fi;:Sééretary

MEETING January 14, 1985 -

The meeting was called to order by Chalrman Colonna-Romano at 8:00 Fi.
Members George Krusen and Virginia Weeks were present together with Mr.
Michael Hudson of IEP.

Mr, Hudson gave a preliminary report on the pumping tests:

1. Both wells produced more water than he had expected.

2. Both waters had high iron contents, about 8-10 parts per million.
Over 3 ppm the water must be treated as a public water supply.

3. More water could be expected at the Flerra site had the well
screen been located higher in the more coarse gravel deposits.

4, A land use survey was made within a 1/2 mile radius of each well.
No potential sources of pollution were noted.,

5. Discrepancies were noted between water analysis results done by
the State, Reitzel Labs and George Krusen(Hach Kit). The same sample
was analyzed at the HSC. At the Flerra site, the samples for the
State and Reitzel were taken about 2 hours later of pumping after
the Krusen sample,

George Krusen is to look at the data and tell IZP what additional sampling, if
any,shoull be done.

A third payment, $312, to IEP was voted(total now paid to $5592,91 ).

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 P,il..

Respe 11y submitted,

cct Selectmen (:’//Z:/Q?€¢4AAA_ T
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